
City of Selden 
City Council meeting minutes 

July 10, 2023 
 
 The Governing Body of the City of Selden met in regular session on Monday, July 10th, 
2023 at the Selden City Office.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Council 
President, Danielle Schiltz, in the absence of the mayor.  Present were: Dusty Spresser, Jacque 
Boultinghouse, Steve Rogers, Danielle Schiltz, and Tammie Stevenson, Council Persons; Leroy 
Spresser, City Superintendent; Tiffany Stevenson, guest; and Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk.  
 
 The Pledge of Allegiance was recited at this time. 
 
  The council went over the minutes from the June 12th meeting.  Dusty motioned 
and Jacque seconded to approve the minutes as written.  The motion carried.  
 
 The alarm system for the sewer has been installed and is working. 

 
The generator has not been installed. 

 
 Tiffany stated that the fun day was a success.  The groups that had fundraisers were 
well pleased and there was a great turnout of people.  There was some discussion about 
needing more electric outlets and port a potties.  Tiffany left the meeting at 7:27. 
 
 It was stated that Wachendorfer Construction had the window installed and the back of 
the building has been completed.  It was not sure if there was anything left for them to do. 
 
 Leroy stated that the streets will be sealed later this summer and some sand has already 
been delivered. 
 
 The council went over the monthly voucher list. Dusty motioned and Steve seconded to 
approve the voucher list and warrants be drawn on the Treasury for the same.  The motion 
carried. 
  
 There was discussion about raising the mill levy above the revenue neutral rate.  Jackie 
will send a letter stating such to the county clerk.  The hearing regarding the raise will take place 
before the September council meeting. 
 
 Jacque motioned and Dusty seconded to approve the application for Cereal Malt 
Beverage licenses for the American Legion.  The motion carried. 
 
 The water tower was inspected and it is in good shape. 
 
 Leroy is waiting on another quote for the line that will be installed to Jerry Kaus’ 
apartments.  The parts are around $12000.00 and that does not include labor.  He is waiting on 
one more quote.   
 
 There was discussion about the tall weeds at Michael Jackson’s and Ryan Ptashkin’s.  
Jacque stated that she both had been mowed.  The properties will be checked before letters are 
sent. 
 



 There being no further business, Dusty motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 p.m.   
Steve seconded, the motion carried and the meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk 


